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STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

Realignment of Permit Parking Area 7E to Exclude 
90-100 Broadview Avenue  

Date: January 19, 2009 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: 
Manager, Right of Way Management, Transportation Services 
Toronto and East York District  

Wards: Toronto-Danforth – Ward 30 

Reference 
Number: 

Te09022te.row 

 

SUMMARY 

 

To respond to a request from Toronto City Council to report back to the Toronto and East 
York Community Council on February 9, 2009, on the realignment of Permit Parking 
Area 7E to exclude the municipal addresses of 90-100 Broadview Avenue.   

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

Transportation Services recommends that Toronto and East York Community 
Council:  

1. approve the amendment of Schedule B of Municipal Code Chapter 925 to 
incorporate a revised map of Permit Parking Area 7E, as attached in Appendix 
‘A’ of this report.  

Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact associated with this report.  

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
Toronto City Council, at its meeting of December 1, 2 and 3, 2008, in considering a 
report (December 1, 2008) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning 
Division, entitled “90-100 Broadview Avenue - Zoning Application – Supplementary 
Report”, requested Transportation Services to examine and report back to the Toronto 
and East York Community Council on February 9, 2009, regarding the realignment of 
parking area 7E, and the exclusion of the subject site from the parking area. (Item 
TE20.14 of City Council meeting No. 27.) 
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COMMENTS 
Permit Parking Area 7E is bounded by Queen Street East, Logan Avenue, the Gardiner 
Expressway and the East Don Roadway.  This permit area has a total of 309 on-street 
parking spaces.  To date 216 parking permits have been issued to residents of this area.  
Permit parking records reveal that this area does not have a history of being waitlisted, 
meaning that the demand for overnight on-street parking permits has never exceeded the 
supply of parking spaces.  Permit parking records also reveal that there are no permit 
holders for the municipal address 90-100 Broadview Avenue.  

Chapter 925, Permit Parking, of the City of Toronto Municipal Code, requires the City 
Clerk to place a Public Notice in a major newspaper requesting those that object to 
exclusion of 90-100 Broadview Avenue from Permit Parking Area 7E forward their 
objection in writing to the City Clerk so they may be scheduled as deputations to the 
February 9, 2009 Toronto and East York Community Council meeting.  

A Public Notice was placed in a major newspaper on December 17, 2008, with an 
expiration date of December 31, 2008.  The Clerk has confirmed that no written objection 
was received by the expiration date.  

Given the result of the Public Notice, Transportation Services has no objection to the 
exclusion of 90-100 Broadview Avenue from Permit Parking Area 7E.  

CONTACT 
Vince Loffredi, Supervisor, Right of Way Management 
Telephone: (416) 338-5890, Fax: (416) 392-1911, E-mail: vloffred@toronto.ca  

SIGNATURE     

_______________________________ 
Angie Antoniou 
Manager, Right of Way Management  

ATTACHMENTS 
Appendix ‘A’ – area map  
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